


Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back and I hope you all had a lovely relaxing Summer break. The children have settled well and have already started learning about Egypt for their topic work.
Curriculum 
Art – Egyptian Art

RE – Women in the Old Testament
Computers – Internet Research and Web Pages

PE –Multi Skills / Gymnastics
Music – Music Partnership - Recorders
French – Parts of the Body 
Maths – Place Value, Addition and Subtraction, Shape and Symmetry 

Literacy – Non-Chronological Reports, Performance Poetry
Science –Living Things and Their Habitats
Dates for Your Diary
Parent Information Meeting – Monday 11th September 2017 at 2.30. This will be an opportunity to ask any questions you may have about school and an explanation of how things will be organised in your child’s new class.

Parent Consultations – Monday 16th October in the morning and Tuesday 17th October in the Evening.

Class Worship – joint Year 3/4 worship on Wednesday 8th November 2017 at 9.15am.

Reading at Home
Please read with your child at home at least three times a week but ideally every night as part of their daily routine and homework.  Could you also sign their reading records to show you have listened to them and discussed the text?  The aim of this is to read for fluency, expression and a deeper understanding as well as building a larger vocabulary.  Please take your time with the texts so your child really gets to grip with all of the aforementioned.  Play with changing the vocabulary used on some pages and thinking of words that would mean the same thing.  
Spellings  

The children will bring home 3 tricky spellings that they need to learn by rote.  They will also have up to 10 spellings linked to a spelling rule that they will have been taught in school that week.  Please encourage your child to practise these spelling more than once a week in readiness for the spelling test every Monday.  These will be in their red spelling books and must come with them to school every day in their book bags. If children repeatedly fail to learn their spellings, we will give them additional study time during playtimes to learn them at school.
Learn Its

The yellow Learn It books will help your child gain speed with their mental calculations e.g. times tables.  They will initially learn their times tables in order e.g. 1X2, 2X2 etc. and then will be expected to know them off by heart in any order with the corresponding division facts.  

Homework

Homework will be given out every Friday and it needs to be returned by Wednesday so it can be marked.  We like the children to do their homework as much as possible independently, however please make sure you are aware of the homework they are doing and that they are doing it correctly.  You don’t need to correct every single mistake, but if there is a misconception please address this in order to avoid any confusion.  The homework will be in a folder. If children repeatedly fail to do their homework, again we will provide time in school during playtimes for them to complete their work.
P.E. /Swimming
We will start swimming at Willowburn on Friday 12th January until Friday 23rd March. This year we will again be participating in an additional activity (wall bouldering and netball).  More details to follow at the end of next half term.  Please make sure that your child has a full P.E. kit in school every day.  We are finding more and more children are relying on borrowed kits and we simply don’t have enough to accommodate everyone.  Therefore, if they don’t have a P.E. kit they will have to go to another classroom to work whilst their class have P.E.
Punctuality 
As you may have noticed, the children have tasks to complete when they come into school.  If your child is late they will miss vital learning to aid their spelling and vocabulary.  Please ensure your child arrives on time and is ready to begin their learning. 
Snacks  
If your child would like a snack please ensure that it is a healthy one (no sweets or chocolate biscuits and please avoid anything containing nuts) and that it is in their book bags not their packed lunch boxes.  
Communication  
We will continue to send out class newsletters as well as school newsletters.  Check the website for newsletters too.  The P.F.A. have a board in the outdoor waiting area at the front of school.  We still use parent mail to communicate also.  If you need to talk to us, please arrange a time after school since the mornings are very hectic.
Many Thanks

Heather Mortimer 
